Midview Band Boosters Meeting Nov 5, 2015

Members Present: Tammy Koleski, Coreen Joviak, Cindy Grabo, Roberta Plas, Matt Plas, Suzanne Martin, Lora Kilgore, Rachel Carter, Melissa Keating, Shannon Cannon, Kim & Tim Gallagher, Bob & Sue Lawwill, Leah Prunty, Ted Liszeski, Terri Prochazka, Jonna Belshaw, Josh Brunger, Barb Fieger & Janet Hetrick

7:08 pm meeting called to order by Tammy Koleski, Band Boosters President.

November Meeting minutes presented. Suzanne Martin made a motion to accept the minutes. Motion was seconded by Jonna Belshaw. Motion passed.

<u>Treasurer's Report:</u> Cindy Grabo: Treasurer's Report presented. Gold Card sales thus far have totaled \$11,351- \$2250 for the cost of the cards = \$9,101 in profit. These can continue to be sold throughout the year. POB profit was approximately \$8,000 which was about \$200 less than last year's POB. A motion to accept the Treasurer's report was made by Jonna Belshaw and seconded by Sue Lawwill. Motion passed.

Committee Reports

GFS: Just mention that you are from Midview Band Boosters to cashier when checking out & the Boosters will receive quarterly checks from GFS based on sales of items marked "Points Earned". (Market Day items are currently 75% off at GFS.)

Concession: Matt Plas: We get 100% of the profits from this week's playoff home game, (No VB parents). Some prices of food will be raised for the playoff game. Pepsi has raised the cost of their pop to us by \$3/case. Our current cost is now \$29.00 per 24 pack of pop and \$17.50 per 24 pack of water. The sign from Marco's pizza came in & is up by the concession stand and looks great.

Band Barn: Rachel Carter & Kim Lambert: We will be serving donuts and hot chocolate at the next game. The Barn could used an electric stove if anyone is interested in donating one. The current stove is in disrepair and needs to be taken out. Tammy K. will give Rachel the ph # of a used appliance place that may pick it up.

Apparel: Sue & Bob Lawwill: Last concert sales were \$ 1,221, of which we are turning in \$425 in cash, and \$393 in checks. The remaining \$403 were credit card sales. We purchased \$2,273 in new apparel to restock from the \$2500 that was authorized. We have \$700 coming in from shirts. We are asking for another \$1,000 to order more items since a lot of common sizes have sold out. Jonna Belshaw made a motion to allow the funds and it was seconded by Melissa Keating. Motion passed. Under Armour sale fliers will be coming out tomorrow and sale ends Nov 23, but we are not making any money on these items.

An Evening With The Band: Coreen Joviak: Monday, Dec. 14th during the Band concert. The flier is ready and Josh will provide 15 vocal Tri-M members to help that evening. Next committee meeting for this will be at 6:30pm before December's Booster meeting.

Night At The Races: Tammy Koleski: Feb 27th, 2016. The contract was received from the DJ. Senior Night: Was definitely a treat! Thank you from all of the Senior parents to all those who volunteered to make it a great evening.

Directors' Reports

Ms. Fieger: Dec 2 is the Middle School concert. Sign-ups are under way for Honors Band & for Solo & Ensemble.

Mr. Brunger: OMEA is coming up, 7 students are going. Band Banquet is Nov 17th at 7pm. Please being desserts and pop. On Nov 18th, 78 6th graders will be having a concert at the Middle School. Jazz Band will be playing at the IX Center for Christmas Connection event. Pep Band will be starting up soon. A check for \$200 needs to be written to "The Log" for the Band's yearbook ad.

Band President Report - not present

Old Business: none

New Business: Terri Prochazka is the mom of 2012 graduate and former Band member, Lilly. Lilly's unit is on a naval ship & consists of 3 women and 47 men. Terri is requesting that care packages and letters be sent to them. More info will be forthcoming from Mr. B. on this.

Announcement of next meeting to be held December 3rd, 2015 at 7pm in Midview HS Band Room

Jonna Belshaw made a motion to adjourn & Melissa Keating seconded the motion at 8:05pm. Motion carried. Respectfully Submitted by Janet Hetrick, Midview Band Boosters Secretary, 2015-2016